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STATEMENT READ BY MR. TERJE ROED-LARSEN

 
We (EU Special Envoy Miguel Moratinos, US Consul-General Ron Schlicher, Russian Special Envoy Andrey Vdovin and UN Special Coordinator
Terje Roed-Larsen) met with Chairman Arafat, together with the diplomatic corps, to review the current, dangerous situation.
 
We discussed the importance of both sides fully complying with the cease-fire announced on 26 September 2001.
 
We acknowledged that prior to 17 October 2001 the Palestinian Authority had begun to take steps to ensure the strict implementation of the cease-
fire.     These steps had been undermined by the assassination of Israeli Cabinet Minister Rehavam Zeevi, an act for which the PFLP took credit, and
after which they threatened further actions, and for which they must be held accountable.
 
We note Chairman Arafat's statement to the diplomatic corps in which he detailed the steps he has taken to control violence and combat terrorism,
even under extremely difficult circumstances, including the high loss of civilian life in the multiple incursions into Area A.     We welcomed the
commitment made by Chairman Arafat to take additional specific and concrete steps to control violence and to ensure full implementation of the
Palestinian Authority's cease-fire orders.     We urged him to make a concerted effort to ensure full and strict compliance with the Palestinian
Authority's cease-fire orders, including through arresting those who defy his orders and taking further steps against terrorist organizations.     We
stressed that the international community recognizes the Palestinian Authority as the only entity responsible for security in the Palestinian Territory.
 
We told Chairman Arafat of our determination to continue working closely with him to ensure that the cease-fire was fully respected as we would do
with the Government of Israel.
 

 
We have called on Israel to: (1) immediately withdraw from Area A; (2) halt extra-judicial killings; (3) ensure greater restraint by the IDF; (4) fully
respect the cease-fire; (5) move swiftly to ease the closures, according to the September 26th Peres - Arafat Understanding; (6) to take steps for the
immediate implementation of the Mitchell Report   and Tenet plan   which will lead to a resumption of the political process in order to address the
fundamental issues between the two parties.
 
We stressed the importance of bringing a rapid end to the current crisis so that hope could be restored to the Palestinian and Israeli people.
 
We stressed that the international community stood ready to undertake vigorous efforts to restore the Palestinian economy following the devastating
losses caused by the crisis and the closures.

 
 


